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City of Bel Aire, Kansas

STAFF REPORT

DATE: April 8, 2025

TO: Ted Henry, City Manager 

FROM: Anne Stephens, PE, City Engineer

RE: Webb Road Lift Station Fire Hydrant

BACKGROUND:
When the Webb Road Lift Station was constructed, there were no water lines in the vicinity to provide a 
yard/fire hydrant to the lift station.  Now that the Bel Aire Lakes project is being installed, there are two 
water lines in the vicinity available to service the lift station.

DISCUSSION: 
Nowak was awarded the utility installation project for Bel Aire Lakes and is working in the area.  The City 
worked with the Design Engineer (CED) to determine the feasibility of providing water service to the 
Webb Road Lift Station either from the 8” water main on Toben (red line), or from the 16” water main 
along Webb Road (blue line).  CED put together a preliminary design and list of quantities for Nowak to 
price out.  Bringing water service from Toben proved to be the less expensive option due to the need for 
Ductile Iron Pipe through the wetland area.  

FINANCIAL CONSIDERATIONS:   The funds for this change order will be paid for from the Water System 
Improvements fund.



2 
 

RECOMENDATION:  Having the fire hydrant available at the Webb Road Lift Station will allow us to 
more thoroughly clean out the lift station and address future clogged pumps.  Our vacuum truck does not 
have enough of a water tank capacity to fully clean out the lift station.  Additionally, having water service 
available at the lift station will allow us to augment the flow in the lift station, which will cause the pumps 
to cycle more frequently, moving more water through the force main.  As water/sewage sits in the force 
main, it stagnates causing the formation of Hydrogen Sulfide (H2S) gas, which is deteriorating manholes at 
the outlet of this force main on Lycee Drive.   
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